
  

Annual Meeting of Bellamy Manor estates Civic League - December 7, 2019 - 
12:15 pm - Kempsville Public Library (12 in attendance) 
 

* Heather Brinkershoff called the meeting to order and led those present in the 
Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

* The minutes of the 2018 Annual Meeting (posted on the Civic League's 
website) were approved. 
 

* Becky Fenska reviewed the Proposed ($ 2,525) and Actual (4 1810.71) 
Budget for 2019 and presented a proposed budget for 2020 of $ 2500. Most 
line items were the same as last year with some slight variations. The 
Proposed Budget for 2020 was adopted unanimously by those present. 
 

* Five BMECL Committee Reports were provided which included a) Flags and 
Flyers - which posted flags on 3 patriotic holidays (Memorial Day, 4th of July & 
Veterans’ Day) and delivered 4 quarterly newsletters. b) The Outreach 
Committee - which provided 175 Beach Bags to children at Providence 
Elementary School. c) The Social Committee which sponsored the first 
"Coffee in the Court" in June and reported increased attendance at the annual 
Halloween Block Party in October. d) The Welcoming Committee which 
welcomed 19 new families to the neighborhood. e) The Yard of the Month 
Committee which awarded 6 different households (April-October), with plans 
to honor "Holiday Lights" in December. 
 

* In ensuing discussion more Coffee in the Courts was encouraged, perhaps 
as many as four; and a watermelon social was considered. Problems 
surrounding rats and squirrels were discussed but no action taken.  
 

Respectfully submitted, John A. Baldwin 

 


